DRAFT MINUTES OF THE ALDEBURGH TOWN COUNCIL

GRANTS, REQUESTS & EVENTS COMMITTEE MEETING 
HELD ON MONDAY 24 JULY  2017 AT 7.40 PM IN THE MOOT HALL

Present: Cllr Digby took the Chair.

Cllr Bond

Cllr Cox








 

Cllr Fox 

Cllr Harris
Cllr Jones

Cllr Kiff

Cllr Osben

Cllr Oxby
Cllr Palmer

Cllr Partel


Cllr Walker

Cllr Worster
There was one member of the public present.
1.  
Apologies: Cllr Fellowes
2. 
Approval of Previous Minutes

Cllr Digby commended the draft Minutes of the Grants, Requests & Events Committee meetings held on June 26 2017 for APPROVAL. These were APPROVED by a show of hands. The Minutes were duly signed.
3. 
Matters for Discussion
    
Tour of Britain Cycle Race 
The Town Clerk briefed Cllrs on a number of meetings with race organisers, SCDC, SCC Highways representatives and businesses within the town. Progress was being made on a number of issues, although several matters remain outstanding. She confirmed that from midnight Thursday September 7, the town would be virtually locked-down with very little permitted movement in or out until the race finished at around 4pm on Friday September 8. Businesses who relied on deliveries on a Friday would have to make alternative arrangements and residents who could not park cars outside their properties would be issued with permits to park in approved spaces. SCDC were in the process of issuing information to businesses and residents were may be affected. Race organisers had made arrangements for the Inshore Lifeboat to be launched, if necessary, during the lock-down period, she explained, and the Jubilee Hall would be used as the media centre. The Church car park was earmarked, it was hoped, for storing large quantities of metal barriers – and, in return, the race organisers would be making a donation towards the church car park resurfacing appeal. 
SCDC will also be publishing information on their website giving full details of road closures and residential car parking arrangements. She warned it could be a chaotic situation for some hours but the race is definitely coming to Aldeburgh. 
4.  
Grants & Requests
Cllrs were asked to consider a request from 653 Squadron, Wattisham to contribute towards some travelling expenses incurred when representatives of the Squadron visit Aldeburgh for civic and ceremonial duties over the course of a year. Cllr Worster said the money was a small price to pay for the support the Squadron gives the town.
A RESOLUTION to DONATE £500 to 653 Squadron, Wattisham towards travelling expenses to attend civic and ceremonial occasions in Aldeburgh was PROPOSED by Cllr Harris and SECONDED by Cllr Kiff.

In favour
13

Against 
0

Abstentions
0

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY
Cllrs considered a request for funds from Aldeburgh Parish Church which has launched an appeal to resurface the remainder of their car park. Cllr Worster, as a lay elder of the church, declared a non-pecuniary interest in this matter and stated that as the car park was used by the whole community, a donation would be money well spent. Cllr Jones said it was a vital asset to the town and Cllr Kiff commented that everybody in the town who uses the car park should be asked to contribute.
A RESOLUTION to APPROVE a donation of £600 to the Aldeburgh Parish Church car park resurfacing appeal was PROPOSED by Cllr Digby and SECONDED by Cllr Cox.
In favour
13

Against `
0

Abstentions
0
CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY


Aldeburgh and Thorpeness Rugby Club asked the Committee for further financial help to continue the refurbishment of the old Scout Hut. The club requires funds of up to £4,855 to replace flooring and out-of-date plumbing in the kitchen area and toilets. The request was not met with universal approval by councillors. Cllr Walker asked why more money was needed when the project was intended to be funded on a self-help basis, with club members and supporters contributing building skills. He also said there was little evidence of fund-raising efforts by the club. Cllr Worster expressed regret that the project had run over budget and demanded that in future there was a clear line of communication between the club and ATC to ensure this did not happen again. Cllr Bond said she was not happy with the manner in which this matter had been presented to the Committee and said it was highly regrettable that more money was now being sought. Cllr Oxby pointed out that there was still a further phase to be completed and wondered how the club would fund this. Cllr Jones said the Club were optimistic of funds from the Rugby Football Union and Sport England. However, Cllr Worster pointed out that the building was a major asset for the town and the work needed to be completed. Cllr Cox said the Committee would have to bite the bullet and grant this request, however reluctantly. 
A PROPOSAL to APPROVE expenditure of up to £4,855 to replace flooring and plumbing in the kitchen and the toilets at the Rugby Club was PROPOSED by Cllr Jones and SECONDED by Cllr Palmer.
In favour
11

Against
0

Abstentions
2
CARRIED

Cllr Bond asked the Committee to look favourably on organisations who might want to use the Moot Hall for meetings and fund-raising occasions. At recent events, both the Citizens Advice Bureau and the NSPCC and both had expressed interest in the idea. Cllrs welcomed the initiative and raised no objections.
Cllr Bond also added that plans for a dinner for Aldeburgh’s emergency crews and their partners were progressing and sponsors were being approached for funds. 
There was nothing further to discuss and the meeting ended at 8.05pm.

